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5th February 2021
Dear Parents,
Welcome to the February edition of our Newsletter. Although not all of the children have been in school this half term, we wanted to share some of our learning with everyone both at home and at school. We would like to say a huge thank you and congratulations to all those parents at home who have been so committed to continuing their children’s learning this half term! It has been wonderful to see how hard all your children are still working, considering the circumstances. The children in school have been so mature in their attitudes towards their learning and managing all the changes. Well done to you all.
This half term the children in Class 1 have started their new topic: Dinosaur Planet. They have been exploring dinosaurs, landscapes, volcanoes and creating their own junk models and Sock-o-saurus dinosaurs. The children are really enjoying this topic and are all looking forward to creating their own volcanos next week!
In English the Class 1 children have just finished their first literacy sequence, called Dino Dinners. They have been exploring dual-voice texts and creating their own page for their class book; ‘Prehistoric Dinners’, for the children at school and at home to enjoy together. This week Class 1 have also started their new sequence, exploring biographies through the biography of Amelia Earhart.

In Maths, Class 1 have been learning about multiplication and division. They have been doing some fantastic application of their multiplication skills to solve word problems. The Reception children have been exploring days of the week and months of the year, to further develop their understanding of sequencing and change.

Mrs Marsh would like to say well done to all the children in Class 2 who are still engaging with their learning, striving to improve their skills and showing their learning powers, whether at home or in school. Their topic 'Traders and Raiders' is off to a flying start and they are now looking at the settled Saxons after starting with invasion. Class 2 are showing their learning through making models of Saxon weaponry, creating jewellery from mouldable materials and building an Anglo-Saxon house from wood.
After a busy time getting to grips with home learning in the first few days of term, we were unable to share our Christmas news. Firstly, congratulations to all the children who took part in the sponsored run in aid of Exeter Leukemia Fund. The children did brilliantly completing 30 laps around the playground for Class 2 and 20 laps around the playground for Class 1. Even the nursery children joined in and helped us - at Farway School we raised the wonderful total of £149 that will go to help the E.L.F charity. Thank you to everyone who donated so generously! 
Secondly, on Wednesday 16th December our wonderful PTFA arranged for the children to make their very own Christmas wreaths from real foliage. All of the children really enjoyed this festive event and raised £128.50 for the PTFA, so thank you to all those involved. 
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Thank you for all your continued support.

God bless and have a lovely weekend.
Best wishes from Katie Gray and the staff at Farway CE School
Question of the month: 
      Class 1: What makes you special?

Class 2: How did the Vikings dye their clothes?

Key Dates

Spring Term 2020
1st - 5th February 2021 – Children's Mental Health Week.
9th February 2021 – Safer Internet Day.
8th - 12th February 2021 - Sign2sing Week. 

Ongoing until 21st February - Big Schools Birdwatch 2021.
15th - 20th February – Spring Half Term. 

Thursday 1st April – Last Day of Spring Term. 

Friday 2nd - 16th April – Easter Holidays.
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Orchard Aims
Class 1:
George: for his fantastic phonics work and continuous dedication to his learning.
He always trying his best and is engaged in his tasks.
Oliver Z: for making some mature choices towards more independent learning and trying new things.
Oliver B: for his continuously high standards and commitment to his learning.
Oliver W: for accessing the whole curriculum during Lockdown and continuing to show high levels of enthusiasm and engagement in the dinosaur topic.
Class 2:
Oakley: for enthusiastically engaging with all his learning from home and for the stupendous story he built up, showing the learning powers of planning, absorption and imagining.
Joshua: for enthusiastically engaging in all his learning, whether from home or in school, always striving to improve and do his best.

Liam: for showing kindness and support to the children around him.
Sophia: for working hard to develop her story-telling skills and using the grammar sentence learning to extend her sentences.

Isabelle: for wonderful explanations of her maths learning, when multiplying and dividing fractions.

Drop off and Pick up 
Please can all Parents and Carers remember to keep 2 metres apart at drop off and collection time? This is important for all our safety to reduce the spread of Covid-19. If possible, adults and teenagers should wear masks outside the school gate. Thank you for your help with this. 

Free School Meals
If your circumstances have changed as a result of the Covid-19 crisis your child may have become eligible for free school meals. This will also bring extra funding to the school, which will be used to help your child. For an instant decision or to learn more please go online at  https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/school-meals. 
Jorvik Viking Centre – Schools week
From 8-12th February, Jorvik Viking Centre in York is hosting an online schools week with live events and videos. This will be particularly interesting for Class 2 as it links with their ‘Traders and Raiders’ topic. Register at https://jorvikthing.com/schoolsweek. 

	Wellbeing

There has been much press in recent months about children’s mental health. As part of our drive to support this we are going to include something each month in the newsletter about Health and Wellbeing. We hope you find this section useful. If you have any topics you would like us to find some helpful tips about, please let us know.
As the New Year has started, we need to continue to look after not only our physical health but also our Mental Health.  Please see the link below for the NHS website that offers support for families. https://www.nhs.uk/using-the-nhs/nhs-services/mental-health-services/cypmhs-information-for-parents-and-carers/

In school, we continue to use the '10 a day' choices towards balancing our mental health, please see below. We have shared this with you previously so hopefully they will be familiar to you, it would be really great and beneficial for you to use these ideas as a family to promote positive mental health, particularly at this tricky time.
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Collective Worship Activity                                                    
This term we will be focussing in school on the value of Trust. We hope your family will find these ideas helpful as you explore the value and have fun together. If the children bring back something that you have done at home linked to the Collective Worship activity, or can talk about a discussion they’ve had at home linked to it, then Mrs Gray will award them with a new special sticker.
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